NORTHERN CALIFORNIA SWIM LEAGUE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  MINUTES

MAY 27, 2009

Present: Amador, Arden Hills, Arden Park, Carmichael, Davis, Dixon, Fair Oaks, Fulton El-Camino, Galt, Glen Oaks, Gold River, Johnson Ranch, Laguna Creek, Manor Rec, North Highlands, Parkway, Rio del Oro, Rio Vista, Rocklin, Roseville, Sunrise, West Sac, Woodcreek, Woodland.   Absent: Elk Grove and Rio Linda

President Glick started the meeting promptly at 7:05 PM.  Copies of the current Bylaws were passes around for all teams to receive two copies each.

I. Officers’ Reports:

A. Secretary: Minutes of March 25th were approved, subject to one change (Fulton El Camino Rep, Terry Dorais, was present for the meeting).

Updated Roster, telephone numbers and email list being passed around.

B. Commissioner of Records: Teresa was sorely missed this evening.  No 

known records broken since last season.

C. Registrar: Monica also absent, but a substitute was present to collect all 

Registration binders from teams who brought them.  Teams are required to turn in completed and accurate binders to Monica prior to any swim meet.

D. Treasurer: Month of May NCSL Treasurer’s Report disseminated.  

Current balance of approximately $25,000 in bank. Our new accountant completed tax filings for years 2005, ’06, ’07 and ’08.  The league incurred expenses of $2,000 to complete such filings, and $25.00 per return. 

E. VP, Champs: Guy Garcia reiterated dates and locations of  upcoming 

conference Championships.  Comstock: 7/18-19: Roseville Aquatics Complex. Jon Roberts is the all-important “Coordinator”.  Nugget: 7/25-26 in Rio Linda.  Travis Bills is the Coordinator.  Eureka: 7/18-19 in West Sacramento.  Sue Whipple is their Coordinator.  Gold Rush: 7/25-26 at UC Davis.  No Coordinator selected as of yet……but need one ASAP!!  Mother Lode: 7/18-19, also at UC Davis.  Mark Van Allen volunteered this evening to be the Mother Lode Champs Coordinator.  

Guy encouraged Gold Rush to select a coordinator quickly, as there are a lot of big decisions that need to be made right away for a successful championships meet.  He also said that UC Davis is a fairly easy and efficient location in which to run this meet, with lots of requirements included in their facility.  Guy makes himself available to all for help!

II. Old Business Agenda:

A. Report on Stroke and Turn Clinic: Pat Graffis indicated there were at least 97 people in attendance.  Turnout was sensational and the presentation excellent.  1 ½ hr. spent on Stroke and Turn, and 1 hr. on Deck Officials.

Pat also indicated that he has extra copies of Rulebooks and Stroke and Turn video if any team should need an additional copy.

B. Update on Tax Compliance and Accounting issues: Discussed above.

C. Insurance Compliance Report: Sue Morrow gave the indication that we are looking good with requirements needed.  

III. New Business Agenda: 

A. Technical Suits Discussion: As was the case in February, there was again extensive and exhaustive discussion surrounding “high performance” swimsuits and their affect and place in our recreational swim league.  The discussion was initiated by Davis Rep., Pete Motekaitis, who passed around some examples of swimsuits currently banned by US Swimming (Blue Seventy Suits).  After much discussion the following policy and rule was voted upon and adopted for this year (and which will become at the next meeting a new Bylaw, subject to formal voting):

“Only Teamsuits, or swimsuits of similar or lesser technical construction, are allowed in any Nor Cal competition Meets”.  

       All teams are encouraged to take this information back to their respective teams and Boards to discuss and be clear on this new policy requirement.  We do not want to have any issues, if at all possible, at meets or Championships.

B. Invitation from Del Norte cach to donate personal medals.  President Glick read a nice personal letter from their swim coach, but the Board respectively declined to receive the generous offer and wishes that the coach keep for memorabilia purposes.  Peter Glick to send back a nice “thank you, but no thanks” note.

C. Inquiry from Arbuckle Swim Team: interest expressed in swimming with a team within our league or perhaps joining.  We will perhaps consider at a later point in time, but not now.

D. No. Highlands (Francis) introduced controversy surrounding one of their swimmers.  It was quickly discussed and voted upon to allow the swimmer to be eligible and receive “waiver of Ineligibility requirement”.  

E. Sue Morrow has “Ribbons” and “DQ” slips in her car.  See Sue.

F. Peter Glick brought several boxes of League Records, which are now with Secretary Coyle.  

IV. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned approx. 8:15 PM

Next meeting: June 24th.  Mark your calendars, please.

